JOHN F. KERRY, MASSACHUSETTS CARL LEVIN, MICHIGAN TOM HARKIN, IOWA

JOHN THUNE, SOUTH DAKOTA

JOSEPH I. LIEBERMAN, CONNECTICUT

MARIA CANTWELL, WASHINGTON

MARIA CANTWELL, WASHINGTON EVAN BAYH, INDIANA MARK PRYOR, ARKANSAS BENJAMIN L. CARDIN, MARYLAND JEANNE SHAHEEN, NEW HAMPSHIRE KAY HAGAN, NORTH CAROLINA

CHRISTOPHER S. BOND, MISSOURI DAVID VITTER, LOUISIANA ROGER F. WICKER, MISSISSIPPI JAMES E. RISCH, IDAHO

DONALD R CRAVINS DEMOCRATIC STAFF DIRECTOR AND CHIEF COLINSEL WALLACE K. HSUEH, REPUBLICAN STAFF DIRECTOR

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS & ENTREPRENEURSHIP WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6350

TELEPHONE: (202) 224-5175 FAX: (202) 224-5619

January 25, 2011

The Honorable Peggy E. Gustafson Inspector General Office of the Inspector General U.S. Small Business Administration 409 Third Street, SW Washington, D.C. 20416

Dear Inspector General Gustafson:

As the new Congress convenes, the Committee on Small Business and Entrepreneurship will begin the session by examining and assessing the need, efficiency and effectiveness of programs within the Small Business Administration (SBA). Additionally, through legislative and oversight activities, the Committee will undertake a careful examination of ways to improve and strengthen small business programs within the SBA, including the possibility of eliminating duplicative, ineffective, or redundant programs.

Like the American people, Congress must continue to evaluate and determine what spending is necessary to meet current needs and demands while identifying and eliminating needless spending. Accordingly, we take this responsibility seriously and will dedicate time and effort in this Congress to determine the best path forward.

Given your Office's statutory role in promoting economy, efficiency, and effectiveness in the administration and management of SBA programs, we respectfully request recommendations for programs within the SBA that you believe could be eliminated or substantially reduced without undermining the SBA's ability to serve the needs of small business owners. In order to fully consider your recommendations ahead of our efforts, we ask that these recommendations be submitted to us by February 10, 2011.

Thank you for your leadership on behalf of America's small businesses. We look forward to working closely with you in the new Congress to ensure that these goals and objectives are met.

Sincerely,